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Dr Moss and Partners Patient Participation Group
Minutes of Meeting held on Thursday 14th September 2017 at the Cairn Hotel
Present
Claire Saunders (practice), Philippa Bogle (chair),  Chris Gilliland (temp secretary), Don Robinson, Steve Chapman, Jill Cotter, Elaine Flanagan, Melissa Hepworth, and Paula Middlebrook (CCG)

Apologies  

John Driver, Adrienne Amos, Syliva Morrison Douglas, Rabinder Sidhu, Malcolm Bottomley, Hazel Mitford, Janet Baird, Kneale Kimber, John Harrison, Robin Tipler, Marea Blackwell.  The Doctors and the Practice Nurse.

1. Philippa welcomed all present and we started with an introduction from Claire for Paula from the Harrogate and Rural District Care Commissioning Group. 

2. Paula introduced herself and gave us an outline of the primary aim of the CCG which is quality of services commissioned by them, which are secondary care services. The CCG feeds in other groups like ours and the Patient Advocacy Groups to set benchmarks for the quality of the services they buy and provide (more advocates needed, please email if interested) Claire will see that we all get a copy via email of the Understanding the NHS leaflet at the meeting.  After explaining how the flow chart works with controls and checks Paula told us that all services commissioned by them are clinician led decisions, i.e. healthcare professionals decide what services and how they are provided. However there are some regulations that dictate service provision.  The CCG’s get money to buy services from NHS England and it depends on who uses the services, types of predominant illness, age of population, etc.  They have to provide hospital services and services for Mental Health, however NHS cover the cost of Cancer treatment, screening services, and Disease Control.  Overall the CCG is involved in monitoring and ensuring that standards set by law, the CQC, and themselves are kept and so they engage with patients and others on a continuing basis. They also have regular meetings with service providers, like the Hospital Trust, to ensure value for money and quality.  Finally, Paula explained about the health optimisation plan where non-urgent cases could be asked to prepare themselves for a procedure to ensure its success. 

3. Questions

In answer to questions on obesity support Paula suggested the Fit for Life programme and support offered by the Local Authorities. 

In answer to the question on private medical notes on GP records Claire said that such notes are not kept by the GP practice.

In answer to the question on Mental Health provision, Paula said there would be no new Mental Hospital in Harrogate due to costs, a survey of patients and a decision to offer more support in individuals’ homes. 

4. Matters arising from minutes of last meeting.

Rachel has been appointed permanent Practice Administrator and can be reached on r.campbell9@nhs.net 
Two roles, Secretary and Communications/PR Officer still to be filled. Can anyone interested email Rachel?  Also any suggestions for future speakers. 

It was suggested that patients views on the service they received could be obtained by a PPG member sitting in reception with a sign and asking for views or fill in a sheet.
The PPG vision statement was now on the practice website. 

Triage would be clinician led in the future to decide on the urgency or where the best help could be found. This has led to a decrease of 40% in home visits.

We discussed meeting times.
In future results of surveys will be on the PPG agenda.

The minutes were proposed and accepted as true. Proposed by Philippa and seconded by Steve Chapman.

5. Practice Update

Details of the open flu clinics were given out. Four Saturday mornings

PPG members could volunteer to be stewards.

Extended Access - Starting in October routine appointments for three surgeries could be booked between 4 and 8 pm at Mowbray Med Centre or Ripon.  This is separate from the out of hours emergency service and can be booked via Reception.  More information will be available soon.

Another survey is ongoing about the suitability of the Kings Road premises.  

This is a long term view on the possible move to larger and more suitable 

premises. 

Dr. Greaves and Dr. Hodges are or will be on maternity leave and we have Dr. Castle and Dr Robin to take their places. 

A.O.B

Claire will try and delete the pop up survey that is out of date and blocks the website. 

The need to scroll down on the flu clinic pop up is part of a plan to ensure people read the whole thing.

Notices in all practices should be vision friendly and advice from the RNIB website should be followed.

Reception staff should be sensitive in asking a caller what is wrong with them, always recognising this is a request only, the patient is not obliged to disclose this information.

GP specialities to be posted on the web – Claire to look into this.
Doctors are to be discouraged from asking patients to come back and see them as any Doctor can access notes.

A vote of thanks was taken for Rachel and all her hard work for us and to Claire for taking time to come and contribute on behalf of the practice.

After some discussion we decided to meet on the 7th December at 09.30am in the morning at the Cairn Hotel.
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